 MANORBIER COMMUNITY COUNCIL (MCC)
Meeting of Full Council held at Jameston Village Hall, Jameston
Monday 7 October 2019 – 7.17pm.
MINUTES

Present: Cllr Ray Hughes (Chair), Cllr Graham Clark, Cllr Rob Hall (Vice-chair), Cllr Lorraine John, Cllr Marcia Kidney, Cllr John Long and Ian Morris (Clerk and Proper Officer). County Cllr Phillip Kidney was also present.
A Public Participation session took place between 7.00pm and 7.17pm. Amongst the issues raised were; various matters in Manorbier Newton; details of the Westival 2020 event; vegetation at Jameston Play Area and the publication of a Manorbier Community Newsletter.
At this point, the Clerk began taping the meeting, in line with MCC policy, using a digital voice recorder, to aid drafting of the Minutes. No other video or audio recording was permitted.

151/19
Apologies: Cllr George Hislop, Cllr James Miall and Cllr John Williams.
152/19
To receive any declarations of interest: None.
Cllr Hughes reminded Members that, if at any point in the meeting they felt they had a Personal Interest or Personal and Prejudicial Interest in any item not already declared, they were to inform the Chair or Clerk immediately.

153/19
To approve and sign as a true and correct record the Draft Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 2 September 2019. Cllr Long proposed that the draft Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on 2 September 2019 be accepted as a true and correct record. Seconded by Cllr Hall. Vote taken – 5 in favour, 1 abstention.
154/19
Matters Arising from the Full Council meeting held on 2 September 2019. Clerk reported the following;
· PCC had realigned the speed sign outside Manorbier Baptist Church.

· MAWWFIRE had yet to respond about the locations of fire hydrants in Jameston.

· Lydstep Beach Holiday Village had yet to respond about their behaviour policy for jet skiers.

· Morgan and Morgan’s proposition for a photocopier maintenance contract was based on the purchase of a new machine and not the existing copier. Members agreed no further action.

· MCC had replied to PCC requesting that 6 disabled bays be retained on the U6338 near to The Dak.
· PCC had acknowledged MCC’s and local resident’s positive comments about recent maintenance work in Manorbier Newton.

At this point, Members asked the Clerk to erase the tape recording of the Full Council meeting held on 2 September 2019. Clerk actioned.

155/19
To receive and consider any correspondence. Cllr Hughes and the Clerk summarised some of the key items of correspondence, including;
· Email from Cllr Miall about the new recycling scheme. See item 158/19 below.

· Email from Cllr Hislop about the Tea Dance on 26 October 2019 at The Reading Room.
· Email from Helen Brickell about concerns on arrangements for rubbish collections in Manorbier Newton (Summerhill Lane). County Cllr Kidney had spoken with Mike Harris, PCC, who had agreed to investigate.
· Invitation from Defence Infrastructure Organisation to attend the Access and Recreation Annual Meeting on 16 October 2019. Cllr Hall agreed to attend on behalf of MCC.

· Survey by Welsh Government in relation to the process for the management of community asset transfers between local authorities and town and community councils. Not applicable to MCC at the present time.

· Invitation from Citizen’s Advice Bureau to attend their 80th birthday party on 22 November 2019.
· Flu vaccine flyer from Hywel Dda University Health Board.

156/19
To receive and consider the following planning application, licence applications (if any) and other notices; 
a) NP/19/0480/TPO – Remove 2 Horse Chestnut trees, grind out stumps and replant at Chestnut Cottage, Morfa Terrace, Manorbier SA70 7TH. Cllr Long proposed that this application be recommended for approval. Seconded by Cllr John. Vote taken – all in favour.

Other Notices (planning permissions) were noted.
157/19
To receive and consider the Financial Statement from 14 August 2019 to 13 September 2019 and receive the Budget Monitoring Report and Income Statement for the period 1 April 2019 to 30 September 2019. Clerk handed out copies of the Financial Statement to all Members present. Financial Statement showed that the opening balance on the Community Account at the start of the period was £20,036.53p and transactions totalling £767.07p had cleared the account. One cheque totalling £330.00p remained unpresented. The balance of the Business Premium Account (BPA) stood at £24,418.06p. Cllr Long proposed that the Financial Statement be accepted as a true and accurate record of MCC’s financial position. Seconded by Cllr John. Vote taken – all in favour. Members noted the Budget Monitoring Report and Income Statement.

158/19
To receive and consider the County Councillor’s Report. County Cllr Phillip Kidney provided the following report;
· PCC’s waste recycling team would be undertaking a presentation on the roll-out of the new scheme on 29 October 2019 at Jameston Village Hall. Clerk to send around a ‘flyer’ once details had been confirmed. This would be a ‘drop-in’ event.
· Mike Harris, PCC, is currently looking in to the concerns expressed about refuse collections in Summerhill Lane, Manorbier Newton.

· PCC car park pay and display ticket machines will only accept card payments from 1 April 2020.

· Darren Thomas, PCC, had agreed to contact Transport for Wales about the car parking requirements at Manorbier Station. 

· The Access Officer at PCC, was currently on sick leave until the end of October 2019 and so his visit to see the footpath between Vicarage Fields and the Post Office in Manorbier had been postponed.

· PCC had agreed that road signage was poor at the one way system in Manorbier. PCC had agreed to provide new signs and new positioning of signs at this location. The system would not be changed.

· Much interest had been expressed about the proposed new shooting range in Manorbier. PCC’s Highways Team and Public Protection Team had asked for additional information.

· A local vulnerable resident had been targeted a number of times recently by an unscrupulous trader offering gardening services. Trading Standards and Tenby’s PCSO had been contacted and visited the resident. Councillors were monitoring the home of this resident but encouraged all residents to beware of such traders and report their concerns and take note of vehicle registration number plates if possible, particularly where (white) vans without company signs were displayed. 
159/19

Action Tracking: To receive updates on the following matters, not covered elsewhere in the agenda;
a) Car Parking at Manorbier Station – see 158/19. 
b) Beavers Hill Crossing – safety improvements – no update. 
c) Improvements to footpath in Manorbier (Vicarage Fields to Post Office) – see 158/19. 
d) Speed monitoring checks/installation of a vehicle actuated speed (VAS) sign in MCC’s area – speed checks had been completed by PCC. Cllr Marcia Kidney mentioned some good speed signs in Neyland. Clerk was asked to seek information on their signs from Neyland Town Council. 
e) Installation of footpath – Windy Ridge to Hounsell Avenue, Manorbier – no update.   

f) Jameston Play Area – equipment inspections and vegetation update – Clerk confirmed that HAGS would be visiting the play area in order to inspect the zip wire and provide a quote for its repair or replacement during week commencing 14 October 2019. 
160/19

To consider commenting upon the draft Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Management Plan 2020-24. Full Council agreed not to comment.

161/19
To consider commenting upon the Welsh Government’s draft National Development Framework for Wales. Full Council noted the document but agreed not to comment.

162/19
To consider preparation and publication of a Maintenance and Enhancement Biodiversity Plan for MCC’s area. Clerk outlined MCC’s duty under the Environment Wales Act 2016 Section 6 to prepare a plan for maintaining and enhancing biodiversity in its area. Clerk said that the Welsh Government, through One Voice Wales, would be issuing guidance shortly on preparation of a plan. Members agreed to discuss at MCC’s November 2019 meeting.
163/19
To consider action in respect of rat infestation in an area of Manorbier Newton. Members noted that this item should read Jameston and not Manorbier Newton. Councillors noted that the infestation was in Meadow Road, Jameston. Some livestock was being kept in the garden of one household which could be exacerbating the problem. Bird feeders could also encourage rats. Cllr Hughes outlined the costs of engaging with PCC’s Pest Control Service. County Cllr Kidney agreed to speak with PCC’s Environmental Health/Pest Control Team to get some advice.
164/19
To review and consider councillor training opportunities provided by One Voice Wales (if any). None proposed.

165/19

To approve the following outstanding invoices for payment;

· Ian Morris -  office costs (printer ink) -


£  15.43
· WebServe4u – upgrading email account -

£  17.50

Cllr Long proposed that both these invoices be approved for payment. Seconded by Cllr Marcia Kidney. Vote taken – all in favour.
166/19
To consider any Emergency Items and/or Outstanding Issues before Full Council. 

Cllr Hall confirmed that the annual bonfire event would take place again this year although locations were to be confirmed. Owners of the north sportsfield in Manorbier had agreed to allow stalls into the field but not a bonfire. The bonfire would be scaled down this year. Cllr Hall reported that organisers had requested that MCC meet the costs of the insurance for the event. Members agreed in principle but awaited a quote(s).


Cllr Hughes agreed to order and arrange for delivery of Christmas trees by 30 November 2019, including for Manorbier Newton. Cllr Hughes also agreed to speak with Grandiflora following their late offer last year. Members were content that Cllr Hughes takes this matter forward.


Members discussed arrangements for MCC’s Christmas meal 2019. After discussion, Cllr Marcia Kidney agreed to source menus from Lamphey Hall and bring these forward to MCC’s November 2019 meeting. Cllr Hall suggested he book Manorbier’s Community Mini bus for the event. Members agreed. 

Cllr Clark reported that the stream on Manorbier beach was now clogged up with vegetation. County Cllr Kidney agreed to speak with PCNPA.


 There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.12 pm.
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